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1.The Managing Director
Drukair Corporation Ltd
Paro

2.The Chief Executive Officer
Tashi Airlines Pvt. Ltd
Paro

Sub: No RT-PCR test requirement for incoming passengers

Dear Sir (s),

This is to inform that the NC19TF during its 135th meeting held on 9th February 2022,
reviewed the requirement of RT-PCR test for non Bhutanese passengers. In this regard, as
advised by the Technical Advisory Group, the NC19TF decided that an RT-PCR test is no
longer required for all in- coming passengers.

In view of the above, the Drukair Corporation Ltd and Tashi Airlines Pvt. Ltd. are hereby
directed not to insist on an RT-PCR test certificate for all incoming passengers with
immediate effect.

With best regards

Yours Sincerely,

(Thinlay Wangchuk)
Member Secretary

cc:

1. The Office of the Hon’ble Prime Minister, Gyalyong Tshogkhang, for kind
information.

2. The Director General, DoAT, MoIC for kind information.


